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Introduction

Octagam 10% is an Immune Globulin Intravenous (Human) approved for the indication of chronic
immune thrombocytopenia purpura (ITP). In this supplemental BLA application, the sponsor submitted
data to support its use for the treatment of dermatomyositis (DM) at the proposed dose of 2 g/kg divided
in equal doses given over 2-5 consecutive days every 4 weeks.

The submission contains data from clinical trial GAM10-08 performed under IND 16925 to assess
efficacy, safety and tolerability of Octagam 10% in DM patients.

Preclinical Pharmacology and Toxicology

No new pharmacology/toxicology data was submitted in this application. The product has been approved
for the ITP indication at a dose of 1.0 g/kg daily, for two consecutive days. A similar product, Octagam
5%, with the same formulation but a lower IgG concentration, has been approved since 2004 for primary
humoral immunodeficiency (PI) indication. The recommended dose for Octagam 5% is up to 600 mg/kg



given every 3-4 weeks. The existing safety database on the use of Octagam 5% and 10% in clinical

subjects supports the use of this product in DM indication. No additional pharmacology/toxicology
studies are needed.

Recommendation

Approval is recommended from the pharmacology and toxicology discipline perspective.





